

"Welcome, Renew, Serve" Christ the King Lutheran Church, ELCA 601 S. Washington Street, Combined Locks, WI 920-788-6492 ctk@christ-the-king.org www.christ-the-king.org **Summer Office Hours:** Monday—Thursday 8:00-1:00 Friday—CLOSED

Monday (07/03/17)

Office Closed

NO Healthy Living Club 6:00—7:00 pm Happy 4th of July! Office Closed

Tuesday (07/04/17) Wednesday (07/05/17) Thursday (07/06/17) Friday (07/07/17)

Saturday (07/08/17) Sunday (07/09/17)

Sunday Worship 8:30 & 10:15 am



Welcome Visitors! — We are glad you are here! Visitors who wish to take communion, please fill out the visitor card in your pew. To learn more about CtK, visit our web site: christ-the-king.org. Child care is available for 3 year old's and under.

2017 CtK Church Picnic ~ Save the Date! August 6th at Memorial Park in Combined Locks! Watch for more information to follow. If you would like to help organize or volunteer please contact Julie Stoegbauer at jstoegbauer@christ-the-king.org

Summer Office Hours! Our hours will be Monday through Thursday 8:00 am to 1:00 pm and closed on Fridays thru the end of July. Please Note: Our Office will be closed on Monday, July 3rd and Tuesday, July 4th. Thank you!

Scrip News!!! Stop and pick up a gift card at the Scrip table! Think ahead to all the events you have coming up this summer such as weddings, reunions & road trips! We can save you some time and you can help our CtK ministries at the same time! Stop by the Scrip table on Sundays! For questions, please contact our Scrip Coordinator, Deanna at 202-2420. Get in the habit of using Scrip for your everyday needs!



Prayer Partners for Mission Trip! We have 31 students and chaperones heading to Detroit, Michigan for our High School Mission trip on July 23rd.

Would you be willing to be a prayer partner for a student or chaperone? If so, please pick up an envelope located on the Welcome Desk! Inside the envelope you will find a short biography of one of our mission trippers. We ask that you pray for them as they embark on this journey from July 23- July 28th. We also ask that you write them one letter, in which they will open and read privately one

night during our mission trip. Please return the letters to church with the student or chaperones name on the front envelope and write "prayer partner" on the front as well. The prayer partner letters can be returned to the basket on the Welcome Desk or given directly to Sarah Krueger. **Please return your** letter by Monday, July 17th. If you have any questions, please contact Sarah at skrueger@christ-the -king.org. Thank you!

The altar flowers are presented by Patrick and Jane Murray in celebration of their granddaughter, Erin Featherstone's 12th Birthday! Birthday Blessings.

"Registration is now open for 2017-2018 Christian Education classes!!! All children ages Pre-K to 9th grade will need to be registered for the 2017/2018 Christian Education schoolyear. There will once again be no fee for Sunday School – but this year we are going to ask you to register your child(ren) so we can better prepare for class. For the other nights, the fees will remain the same: \$30 for Monday night, and \$80 for Wednesday. You can find the link in the Christian Education tab on our website www.christ-the-king.org or go directly to the registration: www.christ-the-king-online-reg.org/ login.php. There is also a document on our website titled "Online Registration Instructions" – this is a great step by step guide in case you have any problems. Do yourself a favor and check this off your to -do list before Summer is in full swing!"

Reminder! We need your feedback for our Christian Education Program! During the summer months, we like to evaluate the previous year, so we appreciate your feedback and sharing. In turn, we strive to provide our youth and families with the best faith formation as possible. Please share your anonymous comments through this brief, 3 question survey. Be sure to list or share which program you are commenting on. The survey link can be found on our Facebook page or in our Constant Contact E-Newsletter.

Save the Date! CtK Fall Craft Fair! Saturday, October 14th! If interested in participating please contact Deanna at 920-202-2420. Start working on your inventory!

VOLUNTEER REMINDER! Just a gentle reminder that if you can't participate on your assigned day, IT IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY to please switch with someone else. THIS IS IMPORTANT! No one can do communion alone and no one can usher alone. Thanks so much for your cooperation. If you have guestions and/or you switched with someone for a particular date, please contact Shirley at 788-6492 Ext 101 or email her at sfoote@christ-the-king.org. Let her know the date and who you switched with. We have had weeks where (even after getting a reminder call) there were only 2 or 3 people that showed up for a service. Many hands make light work. Thanks again!

Homeless Connection Volunteer Opportunity! Our next Spagnetti Dinner will be Sunday, July **16th from 4-7 pm!** Great night to get the family or friends together! We are looking for volunteers to serve and/or provide the ingredients for the meal! Looking for donations of large cans of green beans, large jars of spaghetti sauce, large boxes of Wheat Spaghetti Noodles, Frozen Meatballs or ground beef, garlic bread & of course yummy desserts! If you can help, check out the kiosk for more info. Thanks!

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2017! VBS will be offered this summer for children entering 5K thru entering 7th Grade. This is a fun way to learn about Jesus and stay connected to the church during the summer. We had such a great time with Crossways Camping Ministries last year, that they are bringing back their Day Camp/VBS Experience to CtK this summer! August 7th – 11th - 9:00 am—2:30 pm! The cost will be \$30 per child. We are excited to partner up with Crossways for a second year! Registration forms are available on the table in the Narthex or on our web site under tab "Education" then click on drop down menu "VBS!

Heart of the Valley YMCA ~ Play With A Purpose! Christian Basketball Camp on July 17-20th! Christian Baseball Camp on July 24th-27th! Register & pay for one or both (Y Member \$15 & General Public \$30) online or at the Members Service Desk. Both camps are open 8am—to noon. Open to grades 4-5 (2017-18 School Year). Camp includes a t-shirt and daily snack. The purpose of the camps is to teach the fundamentals while using the Bible as the home base and foundation of life. Emphasize sportsmanship & fun for all! Camp leaders: Lee Levknecht & Tim Handrich.

COTS - Ending Homelessness in the Fox Valley. Do you have a green thumb? Are you looking for a way to give back on a consistent basis? Volunteer at COTS hoop house! For more info or to schedule an opportunity, contact Lindsey Dalton at 920-734-3609 (ext. 404).